
U.S. Department of Justice 

Office of Justice Programs 

Bureau of Justice Assistance 

Washington, D.C. 20531 

Draft Finding of No Significant Impact 
In accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), codified at 42 U.S.C. 4321 et seq., a 
Draft Environmental Assessment has been prepared for providing Federal financial assistance to the 
Yurok Tribe, Klamath, Del Norte County, California. The project is subject to NEPA review because it 
is being funded, in part, with Federal funding available from the U.S. Department of Justice, Office of 
Justice Programs, Bureau of Justice Assistance. 

Proposed Action 

The proposed action will cover the expansion of the existing Justice Center.  The expansion would allow 
the Tribe to increase the functions of the Tribal Court and the Yurok Tribal Police as a multi-purpose 
justice facility. The expansion of the existing facility will allow the Tribe to create additional space that 
utilizes existing water and wastewater services. The current space occupied by the Yurok Tribal Police is 
inadequate to meet the needs of their program and the communities that they serve. 

Location 

The proposed project will be located on the Yurok Reservation, on an approximately 0.3-acre 
parcel (APN 140-091-003) located at 230 Klamath Boulevard, within the town of Klamath, Del 
Norte County, California, east of State Highway 101 (U.S. 101). 

Finding 

The U.S. Department of Justice, Office of Justice Programs, Bureau of Justice Assistance has determined 
that the proposed demolition and replacement of the facility would not significantly affect the quality of 
the human or physical environment. It is not expected that an environmental impact statement will be 
prepared for this project. 

Public Comments 

Interested parties may obtain a copy of the Draft Environmental Assessment from or may submit 
written comments relating to this Draft Finding of No Significant Impact to the following address: 

www.yuorktribe.org

Or Contact:

Cynthia Bones, Planner III
PO Box 1027 
Klamath CA 95548
Phone: 707 482-1350 ext 1385
Email: cbones@yuroktribe.nsn.us



No administrative action will be taken on the project before May 15,2021, which is 15 calendar days 
after the public notice of this Draft Finding of No Significant Impact. 

Tribal Authorizing Signature Date 
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